
November 23, 2022 

The Honourable Doug Ford, Premier of Ontario Delivered by email 
Premier’s Office, Room 281 premier@ontario.ca 
Legislative Building, Queen’s Park 
Toronto, ON  M7A 1A1 

Dear Premier: 

Re: Town of Aurora Council Resolution of November 22, 2022; Re: Motion 7.1 – 
Mayor Mrakas – Modifications to York Region Official Plan 

Please be advised that this matter was considered by Council at its meeting held on 
November 22, 2022, and in this regard, Council adopted the following resolution: 

Whereas the Province on November 4, 2022, approved the York Region Official 
Plan with 80 modifications; and 

Whereas these modifications to the Regional Official Plan have been made by the 
Minister including two in the Town of Aurora; and 

Whereas these modifications have been made without consultation or support by 
the Town of Aurora; and 

Whereas Section 4.2 is modified by adding a new policy subsection after policy 
4.2.29, titled "Special Provisions", followed by new policies: “4.2.30 Special 
provisions for the lands known municipally as 1289 Wellington Street East in the 
City of Aurora (PIN 036425499). Notwithstanding any other policies in this Plan 
to the contrary, the minimum density target to be achieved is 330 units per 
hectare and minimum building height of 12 storeys."; 

1. Now Therefore Be It Hereby Resolved That the Town of Aurora opposes the
modification by the Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing for the lands
known municipally as 1289 Wellington Street East in the Town of Aurora (PIN
036425499); and

2. Be It Further Resolved That the Town of Aurora requests the Minister to
revoke special provision 4.2.30 to allow for the normal planning process to
occur, as the Modification to the Regional Official Plan is contrary to the

Legislative Services 
Michael de Rond 

905-726-4771
clerks@aurora.ca 

Town of Aurora 
100 John West Way, Box 1000 

Aurora, ON  L4G 6J1 

5.20



Town of Aurora Council Resolution of November 22, 2022 
Modifications to York Region Official Plan 
November 23, 2022  2 of 2 

planning applications (OPA and ZBA) currently before the OLT (case files: 
OLT-22-004187 and OLT-22-004188); and 

3. Be It Further Resolved That a copy of this Motion be sent to The Honourable 
Doug Ford, Premier of Ontario, The Honorable Sylvia Jones, Deputy Premier 
of Ontario, The Honourable Steve Clark, Minister of Municipal Affairs and 
Housing, Peter Tabuns, Interim Leader of the New Democratic Party, and all 
MPPs in the Province of Ontario; and 

4. Be It Further Resolved That a copy of this Motion be sent to the Association 
of Municipalities of Ontario (AMO) and all Ontario municipalities for their 
consideration; and 

5. Be It Further Resolved That a letter be submitted to The Honourable Doug 
Ford, Premier of Ontario, The Honourable Steve Clark, Minister of Municipal 
Affairs and Housing, The Honourable Michael Parsa, Associate Minister of 
Housing and MPP Aurora—Oak Ridges—Richmond Hill, and Dawn Gallagher 
Murphy, MPP Newmarket—Aurora, expressing our disappointment with the 
lack of consultation and communication with the Town of Aurora and 
requesting that an explanation as to why this significant change was 
warranted be provided. 

The above is for your consideration and any attention deemed necessary. 

Yours sincerely,  

Michael de Rond 
Town Clerk 
The Corporation of the Town of Aurora 

MdR/lb 

Copy: Hon. Sylvia Jones, Deputy Premier of Ontario 
Hon. Steve Clark, Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing 
Peter Tabuns, Interim Leader, New Democratic Party 
All Ontario Members of Provincial Parliament 
Association of Municipalities of Ontario (AMO) 
All Ontario Municipalities 


